

# **WNNA General Membership Meeting**

Date: April, 19th, 2006

Place: Top Of the Cliff Club

**IN ATTENDANCE: General Membership** 

#### **MEETING CALLED TO ORDER at 7:06**

\* Important Notice - Due to a technical error, these minutes are based on the agenda provided by the President. These minutes are generic in nature, and do not contain exact names for motions.

#### I. DEPARTMENT REPORTS

### A. President – Melanie Loe

- 1. Melanie welcomed each member for attending and asked the newly elected members of the WNNA board to stand and introduce themselves.
- 2. Melanie introduced Dr. Elba Garcia who was asked to speak about the "state of the City"
- a. Dr. Garcia briefly introduced herself, then began her comments by showing a short fifteen minute film on the history of the city of Dallas.
- b. Dr. Garcia centered her comments around five areas of concern that had been identified by the city in 2004:
  - 1. The Trinity River Project
  - 2. Public Safety
  - 3. Economic Development
  - 4. Quality of Life
  - 5. Staff Accountability
- c. Dr. Garcia introduced several members of the City's Code compliance who gave a brief explanation of the reorganization of the department. Contact information: Steve Benet (responsible for Wynnewood North), and Paul Ramone, Service Management 214-670-7621. A full list will be placed on the website of names and numbers they can be reached., or you can go to Dallascityhall.org.



## B. Vice President – Joseph Hernandez

- 1. All further discussions of the street closure of Llewellyn Drive will be postponed until more information about the status of Wynnewood Village can be obtained.
- 2. Wynnewood Village is slated for redevelopment, and recently some demolition has prompted some outcries for preservation. Any redevelopment will effect the neighborhood, so all comments should be send to Joseph Hernandez via the website.

## C. Secretary's Report - Jeremy Ratliff

1. Asked for motion to approve the minutes for January. Motion was made and seconded. Motion approved by general members.

### D. Treasurer's Report – Tom Reeves

1. Robert Curlin asked for a motion to approve the budget report. The motion was made and seconded. Motion approved by general members.

### E. Beautification - Stuart Rogers

- 1. Stuart introduced Sheri Johnson as co-chair of Beautification.
- 2. Stuart asked for volunteers to join the beautification sub committee to discuss and implement plans regarding the triangles.
- 3. Stuart thanked everyone for volunteering for the Spring clean-up.
- 4. Many people asked who they could call regarding complaints about Kroger and the trash they leave behind. Stuart provided the following telephone number: 1-866-221-0141 and the store number is #213.
- 5. May 6<sup>th</sup>, there is a home chemical drop off at the Gospel lighthouse church.

### F. Crime Watch – Andy Shell

- 6 incidents have been reported. Andy Shell asks that all incidents no matter how small be reported to 911, then give Andy a call so that he can include them into his reports.
- 2. 2 cars were broken into. Everyone needs to be vigilant in where you park your cars. Try not to park them on the street if you can help it. That seems to be where the majority of the crimes are taking place.
- 3. May 12<sup>th</sup>, DPD will be in the neighborhood to register your car for HEAT. The location will be at the Monssen triangle at 8:00.



4. Everyone is encouraged to fill out a nine-house diagram so that you can better protect yourselves and your neighbors should any emergency take place.

## G. Activities – John Ridgley

- The Spring Wander is this Saturday, April 22<sup>nd</sup>. The tickets are all sold out. John encourages everyone to buy them early for the Fall Wander.
- 2. The neighborhood Garage Sale is Saturday May 8<sup>th</sup>. John will walk around the morning of the sale to collect the donations.
- 3. The Spring Fling is on May 20<sup>th</sup>.

### H. Publications - Heather Lueth

1. June 30<sup>th</sup> is the deadline for the newsletter and directory updates.

# I. Communications – Lisa Tully

1. No updates at this time.

## J. Special Projects – Dorris Miller

1. No updates at this time.

**MEETING ADJOURNED AT:** 8:46 – Motion made by Mike Wicker and Seconded by Robert Curlin. The motion passed.